
PRINCIPAL MESSAGE 
The final day of school for students for the 2018 school year is 
Wednesday 19 December however the office will be open for 
business up until Friday 21 December. 
In 2019 Years 1-6 students will return to school on Wednesday 
30th January. Our incoming Kindergarten students will receive 
their own individualised notice in regard to starting big school. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all our volunteers 
who have supported the learning of the students at Bogangar PS. 
Whether it be volunteering in the canteen or uniform shop or 
listening to children read or lending a hand at our school events, 
such as the Cross Country or Athletics Carnival. Thank you! 
The staff will be showing their appreciation by holding a special 
thank you morning tea. This will be held on Thursday 13th 
December at 11.00am. If you are one of our helpers in the school 
and are available to attend then please RSVP to Mrs Pine in the 
front office. 
Please don’t forget  our Annual School Presentation assembly 
will be held on the same day commencing at 9.30am. The school 
will notify parents if their child will be receiving an award at the 
Presentation Day assembly. 
Muriel Kelly - Principal 

CONGRATULATIONS ON 200 NIGHTS OF READING 

 

CONGRATULATIONS ON 100 NIGHTS OF READING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you got the SkoolBag App on your smartphone? Do not 

forget to down load our SKOOLBAG APP...ALL UPDATES, 

PERMISSION NOTES AND ANY IMPORTANT INFORMATION IS 

POSTED AND UPDATED DAILY! 
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   TERM 4 CALENDAR 
 
WEEK 8 
TUES 4 DEC  2019 KHS ORIENTATION DAY 
WED 5 DEC  BOGANGAR’S GOT TALENT 
   YEARS 3 TO 6 IN2SURF - FINAL CLASS 
THURS 6 DEC   STAGE 3 CAPA PERFORMANCE - KHS 
   9.30AM TO 2.00 PM 
FRI 7 DEC  K-2 ASSEMBLY - K STARFISH PRESENTING 
   2.15PM 
WEEK 9 
MON 10 DEC   K-6 ASSEMBLY - SCHOOL LEADERS  
   PRESENTING AT 2.20PM 
TUES 11 DEC  MUSIC CONCERT - 2.15PM PARENTS  
   WELCOME 
WED 12 DEC  YEAR 6 FAREWELL - 5.30PM to 8.30PM 
THURS 13 DEC PRESENTATION DAY - 9.30AM 
   VOLUNTEERS MORNING TEA - 11.00AM 
   LAST DAY CANTEEN WILL BE OPEN 
FRI 14 DEC  3 TO 6 WATER FUN DAY -  
   MURWILLUMBAH POOL 
   K-2 WATER FUN DAY AT SCHOOL 
   NO CANTEEN TODAY 
WEEK 10 
MON 17 DEC  K-6 ASSEMBLY SCHOOL LEADERS  
   PRESENTING AT 2.20PM 
WED 18 DEC  END OF TERM FOR STUDENTS 
 
UNIFORM SHOP HOURS FOR JANUARY 
 
TUESDAY 22 JANUARY - 2.30PM TO 4.30PM 
FRIDAY 25 JANUARY - 2.30PM TO 4.30PM 
TUESDAY 29 JANUARY - 8.30AM TO 10.30AM  
 
ATTENTION: THE UNIFORM SHOP WILL BE OPEN  
THROUGHOUT 2019 ON A TUESDAY AND A THURSDAY  
MORNING FROM 8.45AM TO 9.15AM 
 
SCHOOL CANTEEN WILL BE CLOSED FRIDAY 14 DECEMBER. 
THE FINAL DAY FOR CANTEEN THIS YEAR WILL BE THE 13  
DECEMBER.  
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Every Monday at our whole school assembly a student from every 
class is acknowledged with a class award.  
 
CLASS AWARDS           WEEK 6    
WAVES _K   Lani Cowan 
REEF_K/1     Seth Swan 
SUNSHINE _1   Sophia Wheelahan 
CORAL _1/2   Jade Harlow 
TURTLE _2    Cooper Buchanan 
PANDANUS _3  Charlize Mueller 
CURLEWS _3/4  Mitchell Watmough 
LONGBOARDS _4/5  Cate Fraser 
FRANGIPANI _5/6  Nate Johnson   
 
CLASS AWARDS           WEEK 7 
STARFISH _K   Sapphire Harlow  
WAVES _K   Joel Kalman 
REEF_K/1     Xienna Warren 
CORAL _1/2   Flynn Magee 
TURTLE _2    Leela Wallace-Harrison 
PANDANUS _3  Ella Klassen 
CURLEWS _3/4  Rose Carter 
LONGBOARDS _4/5  Rosalie Parsons 
BANKSIA _5/6  Alice Monteux 
FRANGIPANI _5/6  Sienna Smith 
 
 
SCHOOL VALUES AWARDS 
Sage Mueller - Responsibility 
Jayda Cook - Excellence 
Lilyana Penglase - Excellence 
Ethan Trayes - Respect 
Jordan - Responsibility 
Mabel Pentland - Respect 
Ollie Jovaisa -  Responsibilty, Respect 
 

I LOVE THE MUSIC! 
SAVE THE DATE!  
Rehearsals have begun for our end of term music concert on 

Tuesday 11th of December at 2:15pm sharp. Kindergarten through 

to stage 3 will showcase their learning in an afternoon of music 

and fun. We hope you can make it!   

Miss Louise O’Boyle - Music Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

STORY BOARD BUS - STUDENT VIEWS 

I never really liked writing stories until I went into the story 

Boards. They taught me to use my imagination and be creative, 

now I love writing stories.  By Indi 

 

We were inspired by having fun with Lucas Proudfoot. We didn’t 

have to copy other stories or copy off the white board we just had 

to let our minds go free and do their own thing. We had fun 

writing our own story and sharing it with other students. 

By Lily, Layla and Gillian 

 

Storyboard was crazy and fun at the same time. I was inspired to 

write more and to write better. It was fun because were writing 

outside.  By Lily S 

 

I was inspired to do crazy goofy writing which was fun because I 

usually don’t do that type of stuff, but it was fun doing different  

things. By Eva 

 

It inspired me that I could write better and more. It made me 

think more random and crazy. By Phoenix 

 

 
Bogangar’s Got Talent 2018 

Roll up, Roll up!! Be dazzled! 
Come one, come all! 

All welcome to join us at our  
Annual  

Bogangar’s Got Talent  
performance 

Wednesday 5th December 2018 
@  

9:15am in our hall! 
 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjqhKC6q4LfAhURR48KHRzSBlgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpamis.org.uk%2Fnews%2Ftag%2Fmusic%2F&psig=AOvVaw3RHyo0eEB8hDKs20Na38BG&ust=1543881105033054
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READING YOUR CHILD’S REPORT 
 

 

 

 

As we near the end of the year, it’s time to turn our attention to 
school reports. Reports can mean anxious times for children. Will 
my parents be disappointed or proud? This is the main concern of 
most children. Kids of all ages take their cues from their parents, 
so your reaction to their school report can affect the way they see 
themselves as learners and as people. 
Before you rip open the sealed envelope containing the report do 
a little self-check to see if you are in the right frame of mind: 
 

1. Are your expectations for your son or daughter realistic and in 
line with their ability? 
Expectations are tricky. If they are too high then kids can be 
turned off learning. Too low and there is nothing to strive for. 
Pitch your expectations in line with your child’s abilities. A quick 
check of your child’s last report cards may provide you with a 
good yardstick. 
 

2. Do you believe that children learn at different rates? 
There are slow bloomers, late developers and steady-as-you-go 
kids in every classroom, so avoid comparing your child to siblings, 
your friends’ children and even yourself when you were a child. 
Instead look for individual progress. 
 

3 Are you willing to safeguard your child’s self-esteem rather 
than deflate it? 
Self-confidence is a prerequisite for learning, so be prepared to be 
as positive and encouraging as possible.  
 

Finally… 
Take into account your child’s effort and attitude to learning. If the 
report indicates that effort is below standard, then you have 
something to work on. If your child is putting in the required 
effort, then you cannot ask any more than that, regardless of the 
grading. 
After reports are read and discussed celebrate your child’s efforts 

with a special activity or treat. In this way you will recognise  

progress and remind them that the holidays are just around the 

corner when they can forget about assessment, tests and reports 

for a while. 

TECHNOLOGY UPDATE 
Each Friday, students in K Starfish, K Waves and K/1 Reef all  
combine classes to engage in rotational maths groups. Students 
are divided into 10 groups across the classrooms to consolidate a 
variety of maths concepts and skills.  
Students have been excited and incredibly fortunate to begin to 
work with more technology in these rotations thanks to the  
introduction of iPads and Bee-Bots! 
 
IPADS 
Students have been collaborating and using iPads to work with 2D 
space, addition, subtraction, numeral identification and subitising.  
 
BEE-BOTS 
Bee-Bots are an ideal cross-curricular resource 
to teach kids the first stages of programming. 
They can be used to help support the teaching 
of counting, sequencing, estimation,  
problem-solving, and they are lots of fun to 
use! 
 
On behalf of the students and teachers at BPS, 
we would like to thank the parents and the P&C for their  
continued support of school fundraising. Without your donated 
funds and fundraising efforts, these learning experiences would 
not be made possible. 
We are looking forward to extending and challenging students 
with even more technology in the future – anything is possible! 
Mr Dale Gurney - Assistant Principal K-2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL  ROUTINE 

 

  9.00AM   1ST LEARNING SESSION  

 11.00AM  Recess     

 11.30AM  2ND LEARNING SESSION 

 12.50PM  Lunch  

  1.30 PM  3RD LEARNING SESSION  

   3.00PM    END OF  SCHOOL DAY 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

Every Monday at 2.30pm in the hall. All welcome. 

SCHOOL BANKING  MONDAYS  

UNIFORM SHOP       

   MONDAY AFTERNOON    

   2.45PM TO 3.15PM 

   TUESDAY & FRIDAY MORNING           

           8.45AM TO 9.15AM. 

School hats are also available at the Canteen 

CANTEEN      THURSDAY & FRIDAY 

SURFSIDE BUSLINES  0755 716 555 

SCHOOL SECURITY  1300 880 021 

PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT The equipment is for use of stu-

dents at Bogangar Public School during school hours under 

the supervision of teaching staff.          
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LUCAS PROUDFOOT - STORYBOARD BUS 

 

 

 

IN2SURF 

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE: 

ENROL ONLINE 
https://freebeesoshc.hubworks.com.au/  

and press the enroll button. 
Please contact Leah on  0404 904 993 

 


